
 

Yillah, Ibrahim Sorie (Sierra Leone) 

[original: English] 

Note verbale 

The Permanent Mission of Sierra Leone to the United Nations presents its compliments to the 

Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties of the International Criminal Court, and relative to note 

verbale ICC-ASP/23/SP of 28 March 2024 regarding the election of members of the Directors of the 

Trust Fund for the Benefit of Victims, has the honour to advise that Government of the Republic of 

Sierra Leone has nominated Mr. Ibrahim Sorie YILLAH for re-election to the one seat allocated to 

African States for a second and final term. 

Mr. Yillah's nomination fully complies with the relevant  resolutions for the nomination and election 

of the members of the Board of Directors of the Trust Fund for the benefit of victims (ICC-

ASP/1/Res.6 of 9 September 2002, annex I; and ICC-ASP/1/Res.7 of 9 September 2002, see annex 

II), and his competence, qualifications and experience would make him valuable in advancing the 

principles, objectives, and purpose of the Trust Fund. His nomination is also consistent with the 

commitment of the Republic of Sierra Leone to the International Criminal Court and the victims of 

atrocity crimes. Mr. Yillah is of high moral character, impartiality, integrity and has the requisite 

competence in the assistance of victims of serious crimes. In that regard, kindly find enclosed the 

accompanying statement of qualification and curriculum vitae in favour of Mr. YILLAH. 

The Permanent Mission of Sierra Leone to the United Nations avails itself of this opportunity to 

renew to the Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties of the International Criminal Court the 

assurances of its highest consideration. 
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